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RECEIPT FOR COPY OF PISTOL LICENSE S.B. 1059 (S-1): 

 SUMMARY OF BILL 

 REPORTED FROM COMMITTEE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senate Bill 1059 (Substitute S-1 as reported) 

Sponsor:  Senator Peter J. Lucido 

Committee:  Judiciary and Public Safety 

 

CONTENT 

 

The bill would amend Public Act 372 of 1927, which governs the sale, possession, and 

transporting of certain firearms and other devices, to require a licensing agency or a police 

department or county sheriff to provide the purchaser of a pistol with a receipt indicating that 

the purchaser had returned a copy of the license.  

 

The purchaser would not have to keep or present the receipt to prove compliance with the 

bill.  

 

MCL 28.422 & 28.422a  Legislative Analyst:  Stephen Jackson 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

The bill would have a negligible fiscal impact on State and local law enforcement agencies.  

 

Date Completed:  12-8-20 Fiscal Analyst:  Bruce Baker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
floor\sb1059  Bill Analysis @ www.senate.michigan.gov/sfa 
This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan Senate staff for use by the Senate in its deliberations and does not 
constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 

 

http://www.senate.michigan.gov/sfa
http://www.senate.michigan.gov/sfa

